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Local Authors 
Book Signing & Informational Meeting

The Learning Resource Center at 
Frontier Community College is host-
ing a Local Authors Book Signing on 
Friday, October 30, from 1 p.m. to 5 
p.m. in the Learning Resource Center.  
At this time, featured artists are:  Doris 
Bland, Ruthie Shelton, Billie Taylor, Joe 
Morris, and Daniel Nalley.  So far we 
have local history, children and comic 
book authors. 

The event will provide an opportunity 

for individuals to talk with the authors, 
purchase a book from the author, or  
discuss the steps in having a book 
published.

If there are other published authors 
in the surrounding communities who 
would like to participate, please contact 
Merna Youngblood at Frontier Commu-
nity College at 842-3711.  The Local 
Authors Book Signing is open to the 
public.

October
2015

Fall Semester Calendar
October 6............................. No Classes
	 IECC In-Service Day

October 12.....................College Closed
	 Columbus Day

October 12.....Home Volleyball 6:30pm
	 Bobcats vs. Lincoln Trail College 

October 15.............................Mid Term

October 15....Last Installment Payment

October 19.....Home Volleyball 6:30pm
	 Bobcats vs. Kaskaskia College 

November 11..................College Closed
	 Veterans Day

November 26-27............College Closed
	 Thanksgiving Holiday

December 11........Last day to withdraw
	 with “W”, by noon

December 14-17................. Final Exams

December 17.......Textbook Rentals Due
	 Return to Bookstore

Club Meeting Dates

One.Love Christian Club..........Tuesdays
	 Each Tuesday, 3:30pm, LRC 105

Student Senate.................... October 14
	 12 noon, LRC

Student clubs are open to all students 
enrolled at Frontier Community College.

National Honor Society Organization
Phi Theta Kappa................... October 15
.................................... November 4, 19
	 3:15pm,  Mason Bldg, room 25

Frontier Community College (FCC) 
is adding men’s baseball to its Bob-
cats athletic program in the fall of 
2016.   Jeff Baker, long time Cisne 
High School baseball 
coach, has been hired 
to serve as the head 
coach and is currently 
recruiting players.

"When we began the 
search for a head coach I knew we 
needed a great baseball mind, but we 
also wanted someone that could rep-
resent the type of character we expect 
in our athletes,” stated Tommy Kent, 

Athletic Director. “We got both of those 
in Jeff. He will be vital in building our 
foundation for success both on and off 
the field." 

FCC’s athletic program pres-
ently offers women’s volley-
ball and softball.  News and 
updates are posted on Face-
book for Bobcats Athletics.   

Questions regarding baseball or 
Bobcats athletics should be directed 
to the Athletic Department at Frontier 
Community College at (618) 842-3711, 
ext. 4003.

Mens Baseball 
Coming Fall 2016
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Beta Alpha Lambda
Phi Theta Kappa National Honor Society

Chapter Officers Elected
Officers were selected for the Beta Alpha Lambda Chapter 
at Frontier Community College:  Adrianne Sons, President, 
Sabrina Seitziner and Chloe Hinkle Co-Vice Presidents.  
Also pictured is Alyssa Parrott, Phi Theta Kappa Advisor at 
FCC.

Illinois Honors Institute & Leadership Conference
The Illinois Honors Institute and Leadership Conference 
was held October 8-10 at Illinois Central College in Peoria.  
Attending from FCC’s Beta Alpha Lambda Chapter were 
Adrianne Sons and Advisor Alyssa Parrott.  In addition to 

her Chapter President responsibilities, Sons also serves as 
the Phi Theta Kappa Illinois Regional Southern Vice-Pres-
ident.

The conference provided uplifting, motivational, and 
educational speakers who encouraged the students and 
advisors to be more, do more, overcome obstacles, and to 
not be afraid of failure.  Educational forums were held on 
leadership.    

FCC’s Adrianne Sons (front row, fourth from left) served as 
a group leader at the conference and lead discussions on 
how the speakers’ presentations related to the Honors in 
Action projects.

Fairfield Coin Club Scholarship
The Fairfield Coin Club awarded $500 scholar-
ships to Frontier Community College students 
Katie Weaver of Cisne and Ashlee Hart of Wayne 
City during their annual Coin Show. 

This marks the 21st year the Fairfield Coin Club 
has awarded scholarships to students at Frontier 
Community College.  The scholarship can be ap-
plied towards tuition, fees, and books.  Students 
must be enrolled full-time at FCC and reside in 
Wayne County.

Pictured left to right:  Lori Noe, Coordinator of 
Financial Aid; Roberta Marshel, Coin Club Secre-
tary; and Katie Weaver.  Not present was Ashlee 
Hart.



To celebrate fall, the Learning Resource Center is calling out to 
students to stop by and decorate a pumpkin to line the side-

walks during the week of 
October 19-23.

The pumpkins are free and 
carving tools are provided - 
just stop in at the Circulation 
Desk.  If you prefer, bring 
your paints or any bling to 
decorate your pumpkin!

Decorating can be 
done as a class, a 
small group, or an 
individual.  Have fun 
celebrating fall!

Frontier Community College  (618) 842-3711    Toll-Free: 1-877-464-3687    www.iecc.edu /fcc      Page 3

Banned Book Week
September 27 - October 3

All across the country public libraries, college libraries, 
bookstores, and community organizations celebrated 
the freedom to read by observing Banned Books Week, 
which began in 1982.  The Learning Resource Center 
displayed many titles that had been challenged.  The 
week is set aside to remind us that while not every book 
is intended for every reader, each of us has the right to 
personally decide what to read, listen to, or view.

Readers may be suprised to know that these popular 
books have been banned: The Giving Tree, The Lorax by 
Dr. Seuss, Harry Potter, Tom Sawyer, Harriet the Spy, and 
Where’s Waldo.

Let’s Line the Sidewalk 
with Pumpkins!

Star Party
Tuesday, October 20

7:00 - 8:30 p.m.
FCC Campus

on the lawn between the Mason Bldg and
 the U. of I. Extension Office

Adjunct instructor Ken Harris is hosting a Star Party 
for FCC students and the community. If it is a clear 
night, those attending will be able to see the quarter 
moon, stars, globular clusters, and nebulous patch-
es.  Harris will have his telescopes set up and those 
attending are encouraged to bring binoculars.
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See You at the Pole - The One.Love. Christian Club sponsored a See You at 
the Pole on September 23 with a good number of students attending.   A na-
tional day started in 1990, See You at the Pole is a time for students to gather 
for prayer outside of regular classroom hours, typically in the early morning. 
This year, the One.Love. Christian Club held the event at 11:30 a.m. followed 
with free pizza for those in attendance.

Constitution Day - History adjunct 
instructor Paul Collins came to class 
as President George Washington.  
He used the class time to speak to 
his students about the history of the 
United States Constitution.

Fall Quilting Class - The Thursday night quilting class has been busy piecing 
together the braid quilt pattern.  With only 10 ladies enrolled in the class, adjunct 
instructor Wanda Ratliff is able to offer personal instruction and assistance.

Spring Quilting Class - The quilt-
ing class that starts in January will 
make the pattern above, “Storm at 
Sea”.  Registration begins Novem-
ber 2.
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The Bobcat Den Update

Above: The coffee shop is just about complete.  The concrete 
flooring is finished, the bars, counters, and tops have been in-
stalled, as well as the pendant lighting and ceiling fans.

Above:  A drop ceiling is being installed in this 
classroom which will be used for  yoga, spin, and 
zumba classes.  Lastly, the wood floor will receive 
a top coat.

The rubber flooring has been installed in the weight room 
(above) as well as the cardio room (right).
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The Bobcat Den Signage

Above: Signage has been added to the south side of 
the building.  The sign which is 20’ x 29’ is big enough to 
be seen from the Highway 15.

Left:  Meagher Signs & Graphics of Flora is shown 
installing the signs.

Above:  The west side of the building boasts the Bobcat 
logo and college phone number.  It is 10’x8’.


